Reserves for Homeowners Associations:  A Primer
Reserves for condominiums have long been a statutory requirement in the State of Florida.  Reserves were never addressed for homeowners associations until recent years.  This was simply a matter of document review and whether your governing documents required reserves for replacement of major capital assets like a community clubhouse.
A 2007 change to Chapter 720 created an ambiguity as to whether a majority vote of the homeowners was required to cease funding a reserve account which was only established by board vote and not a requirement set forth in the governing documents, voted into as a mandatory reserve by a majority vote of the members, or originally established by the developer.  Many homeowners associations maintain emergency funds for unexpected expenditures often referred to as a “contingency fund”.  The statute requires that reserve funds be funded in accordance with a formula that takes into account the estimated remaining useful life of the particular asset in question.  How can a contingency reserve fund simply meant to address an emergency, unanticipated expenditure be funded in accordance with this formula?  The answer is it cannot and therefore created issues for many of our clients.

Fortunately, the legislature has corrected this ambiguity and provided a fairly clear set of guidelines for homeowners associations to follow.  A reserve fund must be maintained in accordance with the statutory formula of estimated remaining useful life and can only be waived or used for another purpose by majority vote of the homeowners provided the reserve fund was originally established under one of the following scenarios:
1.
The developer originally established the fund prior to turnover of control to the homeowners;

2.
The fund is required by your governing documents or;

3.
The reserve fund was established based upon a majority vote of the homeowners in a community voting to establish the fund.
If the reserve fund was only established by board vote, the reserve funds can be used for a different purpose other than those which were originally intended or can be waived altogether.
As always, consult your association’s counsel with specific questions or concerns regarding your community.
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